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· The overwhelming focus of the Royal Commission was concerned with unions. Only minor attention was directed to employers or other bodies.

· Given that a Royal Commission does not employ the same standards of natural justice and procedural fairness as a court, it is difficult to know how to evaluate its findings, concerning inappropriate behaviour. One way to test the veracity of findings is to examine conclusions drawn by the Royal Commission from publicly available documents and data.

· The Royal Commission found the industry to be characterised by high levels of industrial conflict. ABS data from 1981 – 2002 found that, on average, each worker spent 0.481 of a day, each year, on strike. Alternatively, 99.76% of total working time was devoted to activities other than industrial disputes.

· The Royal Commission found that industrial relations practices impeded productivity enhancement. Tasman Economics presents data on various measures which show that productivity increased in the 1990s. It also found little correlation between disputes and productivity. The School of the Built Environment, per Unisearch Limited of the University of New South Wales, found Australian productivity had increased in the previous decade; it was on a par with other comparable countries and was highly ranked, with a clear competitive advantage, on costs. 

· The Royal Commission found pattern bargaining, and ‘one size fits all’ impeded productivity. Material presented by ACIRRT contradicted this. ACIRRT identified 23 different types of pattern bargains; the Department of Employment and Workplace relations 45. Forty-five pattern bargains bespeak flexibility and adaptability, rather than control from above. Also, the ‘one size fits all’ notion does not sit easily with the Royal Commission’s finding that many agreements included complex sets of allowances and special rates.
· The Royal Commission said that it examined no more important issue than occupational health and safety. One volume of the report was devoted to this issue, 22 volumes to industrial relations and the activities of unions more generally. The Royal Commission did not investigate various deaths and injuries that have occurred and offer policy recommendations. It said such events were well known and would not help future safety. Such an approach goes against the tenets of all research. Moreover, it is the opposite of the approach it adopted on industrial relations and union matters. The Royal Commission devoted most of its time and energy to something which was less important, hardly any to an issue which was most important.

